GM 275



GOV. MSG. NO. 275

EXECUTIVE CHAMBERS

HONOLULU

LINDA LINGLE

February 12, 2010

The Honorable Colleen Hanabusa, President and Members of the Senate Twenty-Fifth State Legislature State Capitol, Room 409 Honolulu, Hawai'i 96813

Dear Sirs and Mesdames:

In accordance with the provisions of Article V, Section 6, of the Hawai'i State Constitution, I have the honor to submit herewith for your consideration and confirmation, the following nomination to the **MOTOR VEHICLE REPAIR INDUSTRY Board:**

Roy M. Sasuga

Term to Expire: 6/30/2014

Sincerely,

LINDA LINGUE



LINDA LINGLE GOVERNOR

JAMES R. AIONA, JR.

STATE OF HAWAII OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE AND CONSUMER AFFAIRS

335 MERCHANT STREET, ROOM 310 P.O. Box 541 HONOLULU, HAWAII 96809 Phone Number: 586-2850

Phone Number: 586-2850 Fax Number: 586-2856 www.hawaii.gov/dcca

TO THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE AND CONSUMER PROTECTION

TWENTY-FIFTH LEGISLATURE Regular Session of 2010

Friday, March 5, 2010 9:00 a.m.

TESTIMONY ON GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE NO. 275.

TO THE HONORABLE ROSALYN H. BAKER, CHAIR, AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE:

My name is Christine Rutkowski and I am the Executive Officer for the Motor

Vehicle Repair Industry Board, Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs

("Department"). The Department thanks you for the opportunity to testify on Governor's

Message No. 275, regarding the **reappointment** of Roy M. Sasuga to the Motor Vehicle

Repair Industry Board ("Board"). The Department supports the confirmation of

Mr. Sasuga's reappointment to the Board.

Mr. Sasuga is being reappointed to the Board as a public member. Mr. Sasuga has been serving on the Board since July 1, 2009.

Since being appointed, Mr. Sasuga has attended all of the Board's meetings (four out of four) and has already made important contributions to the Board. His active

LAWRENCE M. REIFURTH DIRECTOR

RONALD BOYER

Testimony on G.M. No. 275 Friday, March 5, 2010 Page 2

participation in the meeting discussions demonstrates that he is prepared for the meetings and is focused on the matters at hand. In addition, by sharing insights that he has gained over his many years of experience in the insurance industry, as relates to motor vehicle repairs, Mr. Sasuga has contributed to the breadth of information that the Board has found valuable when making its decisions.

We believe that Mr. Sasuga's interest in serving on the Board, experience as a Board member and desire to contribute to the community will continue to enhance the Board's effectiveness.

The Department supports the confirmation of Mr. Sasuga to the Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board, and thanks you for the opportunity to provide testimony.



February 25, 2009

The Honorable Rosalyn H. Baker Chairman, Committee on Commerce, Consumer Protection Hawaii State Senate Hawaii State Capitol, Room 231 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Re: Nomination of Roy M. Sasuga

To the Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board

Dear Senator Baker and Committee Members:

It is with great pleasure that I write this letter asking for your support to confirm the nomination of Roy M. Sasuga to the Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board.

I have personally known Roy Sasuga for over 30 years. Based upon my personal knowledge of and professional experiences with Roy Sasuga, I have found him to be very conscientious and hard working. I have had the pleasure of working with Roy Sasuga in the claims Department of Island Insurance Company and he has demonstrated the exceptional ability to understand and apply the various aspect of law in his daily duties of running the Claims Department. He derives considerable pleasure and satisfaction from the challenges of solving complex issues while employed at Island Insurance.

In the years that I have interacted with Roy Sasuga, both inside and outside of the claims environment, I have found him to be a polite, responsible, sincere, and an all-around respectable individual. As a previous board member I can sincerely attest to the fact that Roy Sasuga will certainly be an asset to the organization and I would respectfully urge you to give speedy and favorable approval to his nomination to the Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board.

Sincerely,

Melvin Miyasaki

Senior Claims Appraiser Island Insurance Company

Island Insurance Company, Ltd. • Tradewind Insurance Company, Ltd.
Claims Office • PO Box 1520 Honolulu, Hawaii 98808-1520 • Phone (608) 539-9577 • www.islandinsurance.com



March 4, 2009

The Honorable Rosalyn H. Baker. Chairman, Committee on Commerce, Consumer Protection Hawaii State Senate Hawaii State Capitol, Room 231 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Re: Nomination of Roy M. Sasuga to

The Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board

Dear Senator Baker and Committee Members:

I am writing this letter asking for your support to confirm the nomination of Roy M. Sasuga to the Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board.

I have personally known Mr. Sasuga for over 30 years. Based upon my personal knowledge of and professional experiences with Mr. Sasuga, I have found him to be very conscientious and meticulous. I have worked with Roy while he was employed with Island Insurance Company as a multi-line adjuster. In the course of our business he has demonstrated his ability to resolve complex issues and always remained calm during stressful situations. To this date, we remain friends and I still confide in him regarding his knowledge and expertise surrounding the dynamic insurance industry.

I sincerely believe that his presence on the Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board will benefit both the public and the repair industry involving any issues. I would respectfully urge you to give speedy and favorable approval to his nomination to the Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board.

Sincerely,

Wayne T. Matsukawa

President

STEVEN J.T. CHOW 745 Fort Street, Fort #1415 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

FACSIMILE #586-6071

Honorable Rosalyn H. Baker Chairperson, Committee on Commerce, And Consumer Protection Hawaii State Senate State Capitol, Room 231 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Re: Testimony On The Nomination of **Roy M. Sasuga** To The Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board; Wednesday, March 11, 2009, 9:00 a.m.; Conf Room 229.

Dear Senator Baker and Committee Members:

My name is Steven J.T. Chow and I am writing in support of the nomination of Roy M. Sasuga as a public member to the Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board (MVRIB). Initially, I want to disclose that I am presently a Board member with the MVRIB, but, I ask that you please consider my testimony based on my personal knowledge of Mr. Sasuga.

I am a licensed attorney and have known Mr. Sasuga since 1981 when he was with Island Insurance Company, Ltd. ("Island Insurance"). At the time, I handled cases referred by Island Insurance and I had regular contact with Mr. Sasuga while working on those cases. I have not worked with Mr. Sasuga since he left Island Insurance, however, while we did work together, he had always shown me to be a tireless worker who communicates well with everyone that works with him. He was always prepared and exhibited excellent "common sense" in his approach to issues and was well respected as being "fair" in his approach to problem solving. I have no doubt he will bring the same high level of preparedness, work product, communication skills and enthusiasm to the MVRIB. Having been a MVRIB Board member for two years now, and having seen the type of issues that are brought before the MVRIB, I can definitely say that Mr. Sasuga will be a valuable resource and asset to the MVRIB if his nomination is confirmed.

The above is my humble opinion based upon my personal knowledge of and experience with Mr. Sasuga and I would urge you to please support his nomination to the MVRIB. I would be happy to provide you with any additional information. You can contact me at (808)523-2999, ext. 208 or by email at schow@paclawgroup.com. Thank you once again for your time and consideration.

	···-···	
Steven J.T. Chow		

Very Truly Yours,

Honorable Rosalyn H Baker
Chairperson, committee on Commerce,
And consumer Protection
Hawaii State Senate
State Capitol, Room 231
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

RE: Testimony on nomination of Roy Sasuga, Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board

Dear Senator Baker and Committee Members:

I am writing in support of Roy Sasuga to the Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board.

I have known Mr. Sasuga for the last 28 years; as an employer and business associate. I worked for Mr. Sasuga at Island Insurance for nearly 20 years in the Claims Department. Roy was the AVP of Claims and later the Claims Manager. Roy was knowledgeable, fair and very popular among all the employees. Roy has an unflappable personality which is very important in the claims arena. More importantly Roy managed upward to 60 people while being very involved in his children's lives and the community. Later, Roy changed positions and is now is the liaison between many large accounts and various insurance companies. I work for one of those companies and know that Roy is successful in this new venture because of his knowledge and excellent communication skills.

Personally I have sought Roy's opinion on issues ranging from child rearing to the selection of a good attorney. Roy is always helpful and resourceful which I believe will make an excellent Board Member. Please feel free to call me if you need additional information. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Marie Weite

2525 Date Street, #4006 Honolulu, Hawaii 96826

i have Welle

808 342-7001

The Honorable Rosallyn H. Baker Chairperson, Committee on Commerce and Consumer Protection (CPN) Hawaii State Capitol, Room 231 415 South Beretania Street Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Re: Testimony Re Nomination of Roy M. Sasuga

To The Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board;

Tuesday, March 10, 2009, 8:30 a.m.

Dear Senator Baker and Committee Members:

Thank you for this opportunity to present background about myself in your consideration of my confirmation to the Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board.

I was born in Honolulu and raised in Makiki. I graduated from McKinley High School and the University of Hawaii. After graduating from the University of Hawaii, I was hired by Island Insurance Company as an adjuster trainee and for the next 30 years, I acquired the skills of a multi-line adjuster and culminating my career as the claims manager. I subsequently retired from Island Insurance Company but decided I wanted to continue working. I subsequently was hired at Atlas Insurance Agency where I am currently a Claims Consultant for the Client Consulting Group.

Although I do not currently handle any claims, I am still active in the insurance area as a consultant with emphasis on helping and advising our many clients. I am an active member of the Hawaii Claims Association and a Certified Insurance Counselor. I also have an active insurance solicitor's license. On a personal basis, I am a member of the Friends of Hickam and a member of the Honolulu Orchid Society.

I believe that I will be able to contribute to the Motor Vehicle Repair Industry Board based on the fact that while adjusting claims, I have had the extensive dealing with the automobile repair industry and the applicable laws. I understand the issues and in handling claims, I spent a majority of my time being a liaison between the repair shop and our clients. I would like the opportunity to contribute my expertise to the Board to represent and promote the Health, Safety, and Welfare of the public. Allowing to serve on the Board will be a small way for me to give back to the community which has been generous to me and my family.

I would appreciate your favorable consideration of my nomination so that I will have the opportunity give back to the community equipped with the knowledge that I have gained in my profession. I would be more than happy to provide you with any additional information if needed. Thank you once again for your time and consideration.

Respectfully submitted,

Roy M. Sasuga